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  GURU NANAK COLLEGE, DHANBAD 

 

A meeting of the Guru Nanak College Governing Council was held today the 21st of 

June, 2016 at 3.00 P.M. in the Secretary’s chamber of the Women’s wing of the College. 

In the absence of the President, the Vice-President Sardar R. S. Chahal was in the chair.   

The following members were present: 

1) Sardar R. S. Chahal    - Vice-President (in the chair) 

2) Sardar Diljaun Singh Grewal - Secretary  

3) Sardar D. S. Gill    -   Member 

4) Sardar Tirath Singh   - President, GPC 

5) Sardar Jagjit Singh   - Gen. Secretary, GPC  

6) Sardar Jagjit Singh Sandhu  - Member  

7) Sardar Palwinder Singh   - Member  

8) Dr. Sanjay Prasad    - Teachers’ Representative 

9) Prof. P. Shekhar   - Principal 

Proceedings: 

 

1. The proceedings of the previous meeting dated 21st of January 2016 were read, 

and confirmed. 

 

2. Issues  arising out of the previous meeting: 

 

The members expressed happiness over the fact that the chamber made 

available to the Secretary of was of good quality. 

3. The Budget of the college for the financial year 2016-17 was presented by the 

Principal, and was approved unanimously. 

4. (a) The Audit Report of the College for the financial year 2015-16 was presented 

by the principal, was discussed in detail, and was approved unanimously. 

(b) The application of the Chartered Accountant Sri K. K. Harodia for fee hike 

was considered and it was decided to raise his fee to Rs. 10,000/- per quarter. 

5. The Principal presented a detailed report about the latest development of RUSA 

activities; and it was reported that the college had already submitted a) the 

utilization certificate of the first lot of RUSA grant and b) the detailed and final 

D.P.R. of the construction project of the college was submitted to the authorities 

in time. It was expected that the construction project would be started soon. 
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6. After weighing all pros and cons regarding continuance of the B.Ed. course in the 

college, it was decided unanimously not to apply for the affiliation and 

recognition of the two-year B.Ed. course in the college any further. It was decided 

to stop teaching B.Ed. in the College. 

7. The application of the eleven members of the college staff working on 

management post so far that they be paid salary etc. in the 6th pay scale could not 

be not considered. Last time, they were given a raise in February 2015, and it was 

decided not to consider any request for raise in salary etc. for a period of two 

years. It was decided to consider any application of raise in remuneration only 

after February 2017. 

8. Miscellaneous: 

(a) It was decided to regularize the service Sri Sujit Kumar Mahto, the gardener 

of the college working in the Bhuda campus (Boys’ wing) w.e.f. July 2016. 

(b) The Principal reported about the case of “dereliction of duty” and 

“indiscipline” of Sri Prabhat Kumar, Assistant Professor, Department of 

English. All the members were concerned; and the Principal was authorized to 

take steps which are deemed necessary.  

 

The meeting ended with a vote of thanks to the chair. 

 

 

    

 

 

         (Diljaun Singh Grewal) 

            Secretary 
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